EMA DIRECTOR'S REPORT

October 2021

Worked/collaborated with all So. Thomaston emergency departments to obtain current information on personnel, equipment and review all emergency disaster operations to update So. Thomaston EOP.

Completed updating/revising So. Thomaston EOP.

Attended Selectboard meeting to finalize/ obtain signature for EOP which will be updated again in five years. Requested the Selectboard appoint an EMA Liaison to keep Selectboard more informed on Emergency Management issues, guidelines and procedures.

Completed annual NIMS certification for all emergency departments.

Monitored Nor'easter storm, tracked problems and power outages.

Prepared all EOP documents for distribution to County EMA and other required distribution agencies.

Attended remotely, Knox County EMA Directors meeting. Obtained current status on Covid cases, vaccines for 5-11 age group expected availability starting Nov. 8. Discussed several topics on ARPA issues.

Completed monthly AED inspections at both Library and Spruce Head Community Church Shelters and performed monthly maintenance on the emergency generator at the Library/ Keag Shelter. Binax Now, at home covid test may be available soon.

Respectfully submitted, Betty N. Thomas EMA Director So. Thomaston, ME





